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CelebratingChinook’s Edge!Chinook’s Edge!
A Jumpstart on High School for

students in pilot project
Twelve students who were going into grade 10 spent part 
of the summer participating in a new online course, and 
received six high school CTS technology credits and a 
chromebook in the process. 

The course was primarily self-directed, under the guidance 
of Michelle Baragar, Learning Services Coordinator 
(Educational Technology).

“They worked through a series of modules on Google 
Workspace, which also helped build solid skills as they 
entered high school,” said Michelle. “This pilot project was 
offered to students at Olds High, but it was so successful we 
hope to offer it more broadly next summer.”

Julian Sacher Memorial Scholarship
awarded to Hailey Rosborough, Hugh Sutherland grad

Superintendent Kurt Sacher presented Hailey with the $1,500 
scholarship, in the program’s second year of supporting a 
Chinook’s Edge graduate entering a post-secondary medical field. 
Earlier this month, Hailey began the ‘Honours Science Program, 
Forensic Biology’ at Trent University, with eventual plans to 
become a Forensic Pathologist. She hopes to make an impact on 
the justice system and ultimately make our communities safer. 

Hugh Sutherland School teachers praise Hailey’s academic skills, 
leadership and problem-solving capability, and incredible sense 
of humour. She has ‘a high degree of integrity, responsibility 
and ambition’, and has excelled at her studies despite having 
an extremely busy academic workload, holding two jobs, 
volunteering with The Kidney Foundation and tutoring younger 
students. Congratulations, Hailey!

In an update from one of last year’s inaugural scholarship 
recipients, Laurel Ford (Penhold Crossing grad), said her first 
year of university was difficult because all her courses and labs 
were online, But she still managed to make the University of 
Alberta Dean’s list with a GPA of 3.8!

The Nominations standings for the Board of  Trustees election, including updates as they 
become available, appear on the Board section of  the website. Ward 7 (Olds) will be held open 

until noon on September 27 or until the required number of  nominations is received.

Please vote: 
The Trustee Election is on October 18, 2021!


